17/1/11

UWA Student Guild M300 The University of Western Australia 35 Stirling Highway Crawley WA 6009 enquiries @ guild.uwa.edu.au

Mr Garry Jones

Manager is permitted (unless a point is is fixed)

The University of Western Australia and That clob members context M411

Dear Mr Jones

My name is Tom Antoniazzi – I am the President of the UWA Student GMANAGER, SECURITY

GARRY JONES & PARKING

As you are aware, UWA Parking and Transport currently requires the Guild President to provide written authorisation for students wishing to use Guild buildings outside office hours and on weekends.

The current practice is that students (usually on behalf of Guild-affiliated clubs and societies) approach the Guild President on a case-by-case basis asking for a letter of authorisation including the name of the club or students authorised, and the period of authorisation.

Many Guild-affiliated clubs and societies only require such authorisation on several irregular occasions throughout the year. However, there are some clubs that frequently and regularly require authorisation due to the nature of their club and/or the location of their clubroom, usually in Cameron Hall.

As you may be aware, the University Computer Club (UCC) is one of those clubs that frequently and regularly requires the Guild President's authorisation to conduct its activities in Cameron Hall. Due to the nature of the club, the UCC requires access to electronic equipment which it stores in the Hall.

Unfortunately, it tends to be quite difficult for the Guild President to constantly authorise the UCC to use Cameron Hall outside office hours on weekends. Often the Guild President is absent from the office attending University meetings or seeing to other Guild-related business.

I also understand that keeping track of the UCC's many and varied authorisations places undue strain on UWA Parking and Security.

To address this issue, the UCC has proposed an alternative arrangement; one which I fully support.

The proposal is that the Guild and the UCC enter into a standing agreement that provides the UCC with ongoing authorisation to use Cameron Hall for club-related purposes outside office hours and on weekends. The agreement would stand until 1 December 2011 and include the names of the UCC members who are authorised to use Cameron Hall.

As you may be aware, the UCC has never caused any trouble for either the Guild or UWA Parking and Security. The club has always adhered to the provisions of the Cameron Hall Tenancy Agreement and never consumed alcohol on the UWA grounds without permission. As such, I believe that the UCC has earned the privilege of standing authorisation.



UWA Student Guild M300 The University of Western Australia 35 Stirling Highway Crawley WA 6009 enquiries@guild.uwa.edu.au

In the case of out-of-the-ordinary events involving larger numbers of people not listed in the agreement, the UCC has undertaken to seek special authorisation from the Guild President. In such cases, the UCC's cooperation with UWA Parking and Security would continue.

It would be fantastic if you could consider this proposal and offer feedback. I am very happy to meet in person if you wish. Alternatively, I can be contacted on 6488 2294 or president@guild.uwa.edu.au.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Many thanks,

Tom Antoniazzi

98th Guild President UWA Student Guild M300, 35 Stirling Highway CRAWLEY WA 6009

Ph: (08) 6488 2294 Mb: 0431 970 664

Em: president@guild.uwa.edu.au

www.guild.uwa.edu.au